Dear Parents,
I hope you all enjoyed the summer holidays. We have had a lovely start to the new year and we are getting used to some new routines. I would like to take this opportunity to let you know about some of the routines for Silver Birch Class.
Reading

Firstly we will be encouraging the children to take more responsibility for their reading. They are welcome to change their book as often as needed and adults will help them when required. We ask that the children bring their Yellow Reading Record books in to school every day and we will collect them twice a week for a book look.
We advise reading and discussing the book a little each night rather than a longer session once a week, as this is more effective. Reading books do not have to be school books but could I ask that you indicate which books which they are reading in the Reading Record book. 
PE

PE is on a Wednesday and Friday afternoon. Wednesday is Action Van and Friday will be rugby sessions with Trevor Senior. Please ensure that named P.E. kits are in school throughout the week as this will allow us to re-arrange or take part in extra PE sessions or sports events. As the weather gets colder it is advisable to have jogging bottoms or tracksuits available.
Outdoor Ed

Silver Birch class will also be doing Outdoor Learning on a Monday afternoon for this half term. Please can children bring in a change of clothes in a named bag. Kit list as below:- 

· A long-sleeved top

· Trousers

· A coat for colder or wet weather

· A hat is advisable and

· Some sturdy shoes.

Home Learning

The children will receive weekly home learning. This will be linked to their learning in the classroom and will focus on SPaG and Maths skills such as times tables. There will also be a termly project linked to their topic work.

Topic Work

Our topics for this term are 

	Roald Dahl – Why do people enjoy Roald Dahl books so much?


	WW1 –

What was it like for local people during WW1?
	Light Festivals -

Why is light important in so many festivals?




A separate curriculum overview will be added to the website soon.

Our project for this term will be linked to WW1. The children can choose how they would like to present their project. Previous projects have come in the form of a board game, an information leaflet, a 3D piece of work, a WW1 recipe, a poem, a story and a PowerPoint presentation.

Yours Sincerely,

Class Teacher

